

Office of the President and CEO

Suite 400, Central City Tower 13450 102nd Avenue Surrey, B.C. V3T 0H1 604-587-4625

March 20, 2025

His Worship George Harvie Mayor, City of Delta 4500 Clarence Taylor Crescent Delta, BC V4K 3E2

Dear Mr. Mayor:

Thank you for your letter of March 7, 2025 inviting me, Fraser Health's Board Chair and the Minister of Health to attend a future meeting of Delta Council to further discuss the recent service interruptions at the Delta Hospital Emergency Department as well as your request that an Urgent and Primary Care Centre be prioritized for the community.

We are working hard with our partners, the Ministry of Health and Division of Family Practice, to improve and enhance access to primary care in all Fraser Health communities, including Delta. We believe it would be most effective for Fraser Health's local leaders in Delta to connect with you on these topics. Ms. Cathy Wiebe, Executive Director for Delta Hospital and Health Services, and Dr. Dan Rubin, Site Medical Director for Delta Hospital, have our full confidence and are committed to continuing to keep you informed of any changes and advancements to health services in the community. They will engage with their colleagues responsible for Emergency Department staffing and Urgent and Primary Care Centre development, and will ensure you are involved in the discussions as appropriate.

They will be pleased to connect with you directly to ensure the discussions are as helpful as possible. Thank you for your continued advocacy for the residents of Delta.

Sincerely,

Lynn Stevenson

Interim President and Chief Executive Officer

VL/tls

Cc:

Hon. Josie Osborne, Minister of Health Jim Sinclair, Chair, Board of Directors

Larisa Saunders, Acting VP Communications and Public Affairs Dermot Kelly, VP Community Hospitals and Health Services

Cathy Wiebe, Executive Director, White Rock, South Surrey and Delta Health Services, PAH and DH

Dr. Dan Rubin, Site Medical Director, DH